
 DEPARTMENT OF ENGINEERING 
PUBLIC WORKS – STORMWATER MANAGEMENT 

CITY OF PLYMOUTH, INDIANA 
900 OAKHILL AVENUE - P.O. BOX 492 

PLYMOUTH, IN  46563 
         PHONE   574-936-3614 
         FAX        574-936-3017 

TRC MEETING NOTES: 
DATE: July 26, 2022
 ======================================================  
AGENDA ITEMS:  

9:00 Plymouth Community School - Solar Energy Systems 
9:15 Stockberger Minor Subdivision 
 
ATTENDANCE: 

See attached Attendance Sheet for 2022-07-26 
 

MEETING NOTES: 
 
Plymouth Community School - Solar Energy Systems: 
 
Project Summary: 

 Plymouth Community School Corporation is interested in installing a solar 
panel array at Washington Elementary and at Riverside Intermediate.  

 The corporation is seeking a zoning variance to place the solar arrays 
within a R-3 zoning as well as a variance to reduce the required vegetive 
screening requirements on select side of the array that currently contain 
vegetation. 

 The area under and around the proposed solar array will be planted with 
Indiana native grasses to reduce the need for mowing and will be fully 
fenced. 

 All solar panels are fixed and do not move as the season change. 
 
Planning: 

 Per the ordinance the proposed solar array must be screened and not 
visible from the roadway. 

 
Emergency Services: 

 Access to the solar array will be through a gate in the fence and will utilize 
the same key as the other gates used for Fire Department access. 

 
Transportation: 

 Access to the fence gate will be grass therefore no driveway is needed. 
 
Utilities: 

 There is a large water main that is located along the north side of the 
proposed Washington Elementary array that runs parallel with the railroad 



tracks.  The developer / installer shall keep a minimum of 20’ from the 
centerline of the water main to any portion of the array components and 
fencing. 

 
Drainage: 

 The Riverside Intermediate array placement will need to be adjusted to 
avoid the existing drainage basin that is located on the south-west corner 
of the proposed array. 

 
General: 

 After meeting Note:  Part of the zoning variance request is to eliminate the 
required vegetive screening along the east side of the array at the 
Riverside Intermediate location. It should be noted that the development of 
the Stump property located to the East will contain homes in the future.   

 
Stockberger Minor Subdivision: 
 
Project Summary: 

 Carl Stockberger is interested in adding additional acreage to his current 
homesite.  The acreage will be added to the north side of his property with 
the additional acreage being obtained from his Trucking Company. 

 
Planning: 

 Nothing addressed. 
 
Emergency Services: 

 Nothing addressed. 
 
Transportation: 

 Nothing addressed. 
 
Utilities: 

 Nothing addressed. 
 
Drainage: 

 Nothing addressed. 
 
General: 

  
 
END OF MEETING 




